
Department 3rd Vice Bulletin – November, 2023 

We have now had our Fall SEC and classes for further learning. It was a time and great to see 

new faces there. We could always welcome more of our Aux. ladies but thankful for who 

attended. 

Thank you to Kathy Keizer for membership training and fundraising ideas. Also, thank you to 

Madam President Pat Michalski for her Constitution and By-Law information. 

We are quickly approaching the time to send in your mid-year reports. Please, Please Please if 

you do not feel ready or have questions, please send in your paper work stating “Nothing to 

Report”.  It is very important to do this or your work will not get counted if you then send a year-

end report.  

Remember our PAWS tour is quickly approaching on Oct. 23rd. I am so excited for this event. 

If you cannot make this tour, there is another tour in Nov. on the 18th a Saturday. Let me know if 

you may be able to make it for that tour. 

Best wishes and Happy Halloween to all. 

Regards 

Dept. of Michigan 3rd Vice 

Pamela Lein 

 


